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Eastern Lakeshore Regional Planning Team (ELRPT)

MINUTES OF MEETING:  TUESDAY, APRIL 28 2020
Present:

Sue Hawkins

Adriana McDonough

William Howe

Edina Cappuccitti

Stephen Hughes

Jennifer Parrington
Claudine Longo
Nicole Dolabaille

Denise Stirton

Alex Duketow

Kelly Neumann

Larry Archibald

John Ford

Sonja Vandermeer

Phil Hedges

Sarah Williams
Joanne Harty

Lisa Cole
Maureen Shave

Location:  On-line meeting - at your own home!

Time:  1:00PM

PLEASE READ OVER THE PREVIOUS MEETING’S MINUTES ON earndualcredits.ca
	Agenda Item


	Discussion Notes and Action Items (highlighted)

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-Chairs –William Howe and Stephen Hughes

Welcome Sonja and Phil!

	Review of Minutes from previous meeting
	Minutes were not discussed but likely accepted!!

	Agenda Review 

	Additions to the agenda?

Discuss data collection – Sem 1:  
-David Armstrong has asked us to input this into EDCS as soon as possible.  Our second cheque is contingent upon this entry.  Deadline for boards to submit to colleges is Tuesday, May 12, 2020. Once colleges have confirmed the data, coordinators will submit to Adriana who will then input into EDCS. Adriana will provide a spreadsheet with Semester 1 approved numbers to use as a base.
Data Collection – Sem 2:

Semester 2 data collection will need to be wrapped up by Thursday, June 25’th before board reps leave for the summer.  Board and college partners will need to collaborate on semester 2 data and submit final data to Adriana by that date.  Adriana will input all data into EDCS.  

Dual Credit Policy Document: 
-Jeff Piro indicated that an update will be presented on May 11 at the Provincial coordinator’s meeting.  Any changes will be highlighted at that time; this will all be communicated to the ELRPT at the next meeting.  
PowerSchool/Student Management Issues: 
-For team taught courses that were cancelled, we would need to revert the courses to regular (and not a dual credit) in the student management courses. 

-Will there be Onsis errors generated?  Phil indicates that there shouldn’t be any errors generated if a 6 digit code is entered.  
-Stephen indicated it is just the subject header/delivery type that needs to change; remove “team-taught” and ensure the heading is “regular”.
- Jeff suggested to contact your vendor with specific questions.
- The section header in the Student Information System should be changed for team-taught dual credit courses.  The field that should be changed is Delivery Type.  It should be changed from Team-Taught Dual Credit to Regular.  The six digit course code does not need to be changed, even if there is a sixth digit that denotes a dual credit class.


	SMART Goals
	Smart goals reviewed with Sonja Vandermeer and Phil Hedges.
-Powerpoint was discussed and shared. (Adriana sent this out to all members on April 27 2020)
-Memo will be coming out from the MOE regarding assessment and evaluation (although it may not be pertinent to the college courses)

-Semester 2 data will not be used for any kind of decision-making in the future.

-Miscellaneous funds that were purchased for this semester will be honoured.  Do not purchase materials for next year to use up this year’s funding.
Smart Goals:  

-Our goals are sound and they appreciate the strategies outlined

-SCWI will review our smart goals more thoroughly once our semester 1 data has been entered.

-Spring data includes Onsis so there is sometimes a discrepancy between EDCS and Onsis
-Onsis cannot differentiate between RPTs so TLD’s numbers will be off.

-Boards should check their number of students to see if the number is accurate and let Sonja know if it is very different (Slide 1 of PP)
-A focus has been to look at the number of students who are working towards graduation.  Our RPT shows 57% of our students are in grade 12.  Of those 83% earned their OSSD.

-Marks distribution slide shows that dual credit students are successfully earning their credits – not just barely earning them.

-OCAS research report will show excellent results that prove the dual credit program is working.  The report will soon be available on the SCWI website. The data looked at over 27,000 provincial applicants so the results are based on substantial numbers.  (Highlights of this research:  95% of all dual credit applicants rec’d an offer to attend college; a higher proportion of dual credit applicants enroll in a college program than is observed across the entire system; provincially, of the 27,000 dual credit students who applied, just under 20,000 actually enrolled in college…) This is clearly a good return on the investment!


	Ministry/SCWI Update 

-Maureen Shave, MOE
-Larry Archibald, SCWI
	Symposium Update

-Thanks to the RPT for hosting or facilitating workshops

-David A has been hosting a weekly webinar; all minutes and notes have been shared

-The symposium invitation should be coming out any minute today or tomorrow.

-The symposium has been planned on-line in just a few short weeks

-A couple of boards are having issues with Adobe.  Sonja indicated that SCWI is using an updated version of Adobe so boards do not need to update or download anything in particular.  Presentations will be posted and recorded.  Due to limited bandwidth, people’s faces will not be showing.


	COVID-19 Update and Roundtable Discussion
	Boards and Colleges to Discuss Semester 2 courses and Summer School options:

Will/Fleming:  Some courses are still on hold.  Will has a few spring courses running on line but is not anticipating anything more new.
· After discussion, Fleming will offer online ‘rescue’ DCs this summer if numbers warrant it.  Boards to provide #s by May 28th.
Sue/Durham: They have a couple of spring starts and have more questions than answers regarding summer school at this point. The two summer courses they run are hands-on so difficult to offer but they would entertain running them at the high school if they open before the colleges. The deadline to withdraw was Friday and they had tons of them.  Some of the on-line courses are working very well and some are dismal.  

Edina/Loyalist:  They are not looking at summer school at this point.  What they are hearing from their other board reps are that students are simply not interested in another on-line summer course.  That said we need to look at what we could offer the true at-risk student who may need one or two more credits to graduate.  

Will indicated that one of the workshops at the symposium will be “dual credit college course rescue”.

Adriana indicated that any decision to offer summer credits will need to be made in time for Cycle 6 due to Adriana by June 3.  If the course doesn’t run, you will simply not claim the funding on the final invoice.

Will proposed that on-line summer school decisions be made by May 28’th; by that date, boards will need to determine numbers of potential students who will need a credit or two.



	OYAP Update (Kelly)


	To discuss:
-Earning partial dual credits for the work they have completed in OYAP
-College/SCWI granting a college credit 
-Future voucher for Level 1 schooling

-Option to write Level 1 Exemption Exam (if available)
Phil indicated there will be more information from SCWI forthcoming regarding OYAP issues.  Discussion deferred to May 13 ELRPT meeting as we will be getting more information from SCWI later this week.
Discussions w/ MLTSD are suggested.


	2020-2021 RFP
	RFP Update 
-Sonja indicated that boards will be getting the GSN sometime in May and our RFP results may come afterwards.  There is much hope that our budgets will be very similar to this year.
Planning for Next Year and Timetabling Updates (Stephen)

-Everything is still unknown.  However, we will need to assume that the dual credits will be approved and tentatively timetable accordingly.  
September scenarios (Will)

-Will has been asked to forecast how dual credits will look in September Three scenarios:  1) Everything resumes normally 2) Everything starts on-line 3) A combination of both

No word from SCWI how these scenarios will be funded and how this will affect student participation. The planning of all of these scenarios is very messy.
Durham is facing the same issues; even if we are re-opened, the social distancing will impact how many students can participate at one time… Durham thinks SWAC students may be willing to do on-line work.

Loyalist is being asked to plan as though everything will be running normally but will need to have some contingency plans for congregated classes at the college.  College will need direction from the boards for team-taught courses. 

If colleges generally plan for the back seven weeks for the hands-on courses, there is no guarantee they will get the lab space.



	Cycle Change and Budget Updates


	-Cycle Changes

Adriana will send out a fresh semester 2 spreadsheet to all board/college partners once cycle 5 has been approved. Cycle 6 due to Adriana Wednesday, June 3 2020.  Unless we hear otherwise, this will be the last cycle change.  It will be set up similar to cycle 5, in a chart form, with no need to complete contract change forms.  Boards and colleges will make final decisions and colleges will be responsible for submitting it to Adriana. SCWI will be providing a comprehensive guideline as to what we will be able to claim regarding seats/finances. Refer to the initial document already sent entitled “SCWI Funding Semester 2 2019-2020”.  

-Budget / Invoicing

The final invoice will be sent out as soon as possible once cycle 6 approvals have been received, likely not until the week of June 22.  It will be a very quick turn-around. We will need to go through the approval process; once approved, the final invoice will need to be sent to Adriana no later than Thursday, July 2, 2020.  



	Planning Time / Other
	Other:  

-Durham and Fleming have all of the semester 1 transcripts available and locked up in a safe and ready for distribution.  

-Will indicated that new college policy indicates that college marks have to be distributed within 10 days of being finalized.  

-Jen indicated that an electronic transcript will be acceptable at her board.  DDSB would like a copy of some sort to file in the student OSR.

-School board people really need to communicate to students that a W on a transcript does not have any implications for the student’s future in college.

-Stephen would like to try to identify why there is a discrepancy between EDCS and Onsis data. Perhaps this can be an agenda item at the beginning of each semester.


	NEXT MEETING
	WEDNESDAY, MAY 13 at 1:30pm.  Will to organize and send out an invitation request
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